# Hon lain Lees-Galloway

#### MP for Palmerston North

Minister for ACC

Minister for Workplace Relations and Safety Minister of Immigration

Deputy Leader of the House



## 2 7 AUG 2018

### Richard

fyi-request-8103-1265f6eb@requests.fyi.org.nz

### **Dear Richard**

## Official information act request for cost information relating to Shaping Our Future

I refer to your official information request dated 25 June 2018 for:

"All information you and/or your office has received regarding the total spend to date on ACC's 'Shaping Our Future' program."

On 23 July 2018, my office advised that it required an extension to 31 August 2018, as consultations necessary to make a decision on your request were such that a proper response could not reasonably be made within the original time limit.

Consultation is now complete and the information you have requested is enclosed in the form of excerpts from the following documents:

#	Document title	Date
1	Shaping Our Future Business case	30 November 2015
2	Financial and Benefits Case update	November 2016
3	Shaping Our Future (BP 17/020)	17 November 2017
4	Shaping Our Future – Board Chair letter	02 February 2018
5	Accident Compensation Corporation Service Transformation Progress	22 June 2018

Note: while documents 1 and 2 are dated prior to my term as Minister, these were provided to me as annexes to document 3.

You also asked whether I:

"...receive, or intend to receive, regular reporting on the progress of implementing ACC's 'Shaping Our Future' program, by either the Board of ACC, ACC management, or both?"

Yes, I receive regular reports on ACC's Transformation programme. These are typically verbal updates from the Board Chair and Chief Executive. Treasury, as Monitor, also monitors the progress of the Transformation programme.





🔻 +64 4 817 8713 🔼 Private Bag 18041, Parliament Buildings, Wellington 6160, New Zealand 🔯 i.lees-galloway@ministers.govt.nz 🔝 beehive.govt.nz



You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at <a href="https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz">www.ombudsman.parliament.nz</a> or Freephone 0800 802 602.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact the office on <u>i.lees-galloway@ministers.govt.nz</u>.

Yours sincerely

Hon lain Lees-Galloway

Minister for ACC